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Sub: Condolence Meeting for Mr. Abdul Sattar Edhi

The Consulate General of Pakistan, Los Angeles organized a
Condolence Meeting on July 15, 2016 in the community hall of the Consulate on
the sad demise of Mr. Abdul Sattar Edhi, who had dedicated his whole life for
serving the humanity in Pakistan, and the world at large. A select group of
Pakistani-American community members attended the meeting.

Speaking on the occasion, various respected members of the
Community paid homage to the life and services of Mr. Abdul Sattar Edhi. They
mentioned the various instances of their interaction with Edhi Sb and said that his
death had created such a void which was not likely to be filled soon.

Consul General, Mr. Abdul Jabbar Memon, in his address, highlighted
various aspects of the life of Mr. Abdul Sattar Edhi, which he had observed in his
personal interaction with the great social worker in Karachi as well as in Cairo,
Egypt. He made a special mention of the simplicity and angel-like passion of Mr.
Edhi to serve the humanity.

The meeting ended with a prayer for Mr. Abdul Sattar Edhi. Light
refreshments were served to the honourable guests. The community members
appreciated the initiative taken by the Consul General for organizing the
condolence meeting.
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